
Term 1 Week 5 March 3, 2023

From the Principal’s Desk School uniform Link:

http://hawerachristian.nzuniforms. 
com/catalog/
uniforms-1104946.htmx

…………………………………………

Term Events 2023:

06/03   PAT Test Week

07/03   Tech Y 7 & 8

08/03   Bikes 

13/03   Taranaki Anniversary

14/03   Tech Y7 & 8

15/03   Weetbix TRYathlon

16/03   Y7 & 8 Immunisations

16/03   PTA Meeting 3:15pm 

21/03   Tech Y 7 & 8

23/03   BOT Meeting 5:30pm

24/03   Aotea Marae Visit

28/03   Tech Y 7 & 8

04/04   Tech Y 7 & 8

06/04   End of Term 1

07/04   Good Friday

24/04   Term 2 Begins

24/04   Teachers’ Only Day

25/04   ANZAC Day

………………………………………..

Togs & towels:   Please name your 
children’s togs and towels.

Un-named towels are added to our 
school collection!
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    “Where Christ is the Centre of Everything We Do"

Dear Parents and Whanau,

Aotea Marae Visit:

Our Resource Teacher of Maori will be working with 
students in preparation for our visit to Aotea Marae on 
Friday 24th March.

If you would like to assist 
with preparations (cutting 
flax, Waiata), please 
contact your classroom 
teacher.


Weetbix TRYathlon:   
Wednesday 15th March @ 1:00pm.

We are going to hold the Weetbix TRYathlon at school in 
2023.  This allows ALL children to participate and cuts out 
travel hassles.  

We have some bikes on loan, but will need parents to 
bring bikes to school to supplement these.

Bikes are not allowed on the bus.

The cost of the event is $10.00 per student, as the PTA is 
subsidising the event.  This will get each student a T-shirt, 
medal and swim bag.  It will be added to your family 
account.

Parents and whanau are encouraged to come and watch 
their child/ren participate in this school event.


Tough Guy/Gal Challenge:  30th May 2023 in Palmerston 
North.  Cost for this event is $35.00 per registered child.

This cost will be added to your family account.  Please 
contact us if you require sponsorship.

More information to come next term.


Clare Rowan,

Principal.

principal@hawerachristian.school.nz


office@hawerachristian.school.nz
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School hats:   School hats must 
be worn in term 1.

Sharing hats is not encouraged for 
health reasons.

Please see the office if you need 
to purchase a hat.


Tech 2023:   The Year 7 & 8s are doing Hard Technology 
(Woodwork) first up this term.


Swimming lessons:   We are swimming every day.  

We would love parent helpers for swimming classes, 
especially if you are prepared to get in the pool with 
junior swimmers.

Senior class lessons     11:30am - 12:12pm,

Junior class lessons       
1:30pm - 2:30pm, each 
day.

Are you available on call to 
assist?  Please let us know.


Black & White 
Fundraising:   Yesterday’s 
mufti day raised $103.00 for the Hawkes Bay and 
Tairawhiti schools.


 Our devotions’ theme this   

 term: “Peace”.

 Memory Verse: 

James 3:18

“Peacemakers who sow in peace 
reap a harvest of righteousness.”

“A e ruia ana nga hua o te tika i roto i 
te rangimarie ma te hunga hohou 
rongo.”

…………………………………………………….

 Please pray for:   Black & White 
fundraiser funds to be put to good 
use to help the effected schools in 
the Hawkes Bay area to recover 
faster.  

………………………………………….

School bank account #:

 TSB bank Hawera 15-3950-0427140-00


 PTA bank account #:

 TSB bank Hawera 15-3950-0368646-00


 NZCPT bank account #:

 ASB Orewa 12-3107-0061704-09

………………………………………….

Homework:

Spelling in Room 2 goes home on a 
Friday, with a test on the following 
Friday.

Homework goes home on a Monday 
and is due the following Monday.  

During swimming season homework 
will be a Matharoo maths problems 
sheet.

…………………………………………..

Shopping bags:   Can we have your

spare brown paper shopping bags.

We reuse them to send home left 
over school lunches.

office@hawerachristian.school.nz

PTA Meeting:   Next meeting is Thursday 16th March 
2023 at 3:15pm at school.  Come along and support 
our school.
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Devotions Room 1:   1 Samuel 25:20-31.  Abigail helped David, she was a peacemaker.
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Dear Parents and Whanau,

We have been notified of a case of Impetigo.  Impetigo is a common skin infection 
caused by bacteria.

Impetigo begins as small red spots that turn into tiny blisters.  When the blisters 
open, they produce a thick, honey-coloured discharge that dries, crusts and sticks 
to the skin.  The blisters are painful and itch.  The infection most often appears on 
the face, especially around the mouth and the nose, but may also appear on other 
areas of the body.

Impetigo is spread by direct skin-to-skin contact with an infected person or by 
coming in contact with items contaminated with the bacteria, such as toys, towels 
or pillowcases.  If you believe your child may have Impetigo, contact your health 
care provider.

Children with Impetigo must stay at home from child care or school for at least 24 
hours.  They may return after antibiotic treatment has begun and there is no more 
discharge from the sores.

Hand washing is an effective method of preventing the spread of germs, including 
Impetigo.  Discourage the sharing of personal articles such as towels, linens and 
clothing.  Cleaning and sanitising surfaces and items that may be soiled with body 
fluids is also important.  Students at Hawera Christian School have access to hand 
sanitiser.

Please contact your health professional if you are concerned that your child has 
an infection.

Clare Rowan,
PRINCIPAL.
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